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NORTH HILL PARISH COUNCIL 

 

MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 8th FEBURARY 2021 

Via ZOOM 

 

Present: 

Steven Sandercock  

Mary Budge  

Ralph Hudson  

Richard Randall 

David Daniells 

Adrian Parsons  

 

 

In Attendance: 

None 

A Virtual meeting opened at 7.35pm with the Chairman welcoming all present. 

 

1. RECEIVING APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

1.1 Carrie Marshall – No Facilities for Zoom  

1.2 Maurice Hosking – No available Internet  

1.3 Mervyn Stephens – No available Internet 

1.4 Brian Ruby – Apologies sent as poorly 

 

2 PUBLIC SESSION  

2.1 None  

 

3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS 

3.1 None 

 

4. APPROVING MINUTES  

4.1 Minutes from 11th January 2021 proposed and agreed 1st Cllr R Randall 2nd Cllr R Hudson once 

typo amendments made. All Councillors in favour of the Chairman to sign.  

 

5. REVIEW OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS   

5.1 None  

 

6. REVIEW OF CLERKS REPORT  

6.1 Litter Group – The Litter Group have reported to the Parish Council the current litter being left 

surrounding the Hut, Mr D Genders can remove and dispose of at a cost of £180.00 including 

VAT in the hope to reduce the litter in the area.  All Councillors are happy with this and 

proposed 1st Cllr M Budge 2nd Cllr D Daniells. 

6.2 Linkinhorne NDP – The Parish Council hold no objections or issue to Linkinhorne’s 

Neighbourhood Development Plan. 

6.3 Santa’s Parade – Jackie Radford has contacted the Parish Council requesting feedback for the 

recent Santa’s Parade which travelled through the Parish of North Hill.  Councillors very much 

appreciated the commitment and effort, and it certainly worked well.  Councillors noted 

possible issues with the timing and the collection boxes to be more of.  Councillors would like 



Sign & Date    
 Chairman 

to see more lights, so the vehicle can be seen coming.  Certainly, no negative comments but 

just a wonderful gesture with the Parish Council looking forward to the next one.  Clerk to let 

Jackie know of these comments.  

6.4 North Hill Village Newsletter – An update has been received letting the Parish Council know of 

the new Editor of the Newsletter, Ms Jan Beldon with a reminder of the deadline for submitting 

articles for the newsletter still being 23rd of the Month. 

6.5 Elections – 2021 Elections are going ahead in May.  Councillors have been requested by the 

Clerk to write a supporting statement for those Councillors whom are wishing to stand to be 

placed in the Village Newsletter and on the Parish Council Website. 

6.6 Dog Bins – The Clerk has no further information from Cornwall Council.   

 

7. REVIEW OF CLERKS REPORT 

7.1 Footpaths in Parish – The Chairman on his recent walks around the Parish has noted that there 

are no directional arrows at Mill Lane Cottage.  Clerk suggested a list of the areas on which 

need addressing and to contact the land owners and Cornwall Council to see if these can be 

installed. 

7.2  Change of Use Parish Churchyard – Clerk to contact Mr T Rattray of Kivells and arrange a visit 

with the Chairman and Vice Chairman to discuss the area on which needs to be change of use.      

 

8. FINANCES  

8.1 Authorisation of expenses – Proposed Cllr D Daniells 2nd Cllr R Randall with all Councillors in 

favour.  

-  Mr D Genders Removal of Hut in Play Area £180.00 

8.2  Wages – A Jones £539.02 (inc. Mobile Phone Contract, Rm Rental, Internet) 

8.3 Update of Current Account - as of 28 January 2021 £19323.69 

8.4 Monthly Budget Sheet – Shared document for Councillors to view for their information. 

 

9. MEETINGS 

9.1 Next Meeting – Monday 8th March 2021 at 7.30pm via Zoom 


